From: Robert Kaminski

To: <u>Jaynellen Holloway</u>; <u>Dan Bartz</u>
Subject: RE: Sharp Corner Park

Date: Friday, July 21, 2023 4:19:52 PM

Attachments: image001.png

There have been 3. All between April 2022 and July 2022. All property damage accidents. No injuries reports.

From: Jaynellen Holloway < JHolloway@watertownwi.gov>

Sent: Friday, July 21, 2023 4:06 PM

To: Dan Bartz <dbartz@watertownwi.gov>; Robert Kaminski <RKaminski@watertownwi.gov>

Subject: RE: Sharp Corner Park

Robert, are there any crashes reported at Sharp Corner Park within the last three years?

Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E.

Director of Public Works/City Engineer
City of Watertown
106 Jones Street
Watertown, WI 53094
Office: 920.262.4050

JHolloway@WatertownWi.gov



From: Dan Bartz < dbartz@watertownwi.gov>

Sent: Friday, July 21, 2023 3:10 PM

To: Jaynellen Holloway < <u>JHolloway@watertownwi.gov</u>>

Subject: Re: Sharp Corner Park

hi Jaynellen

I talked to Cory Krueger of Sanft Accounting yesterday and explained our position and what we are doing to help with the Main Street parking.

One issue that came up was safety for anyone exiting the driveway onto Main Street. Even if we make it right turn only, Cory said traffic around that corner is sometimes moving too fast for them to safely enter Main Street. Is there anything we can do there to help slow down traffic and/or alert them to the hidden driveway?

Thanks

Dan

Dan Bartz Alderman District 4 City of Watertown (920) 261-8932

From: Jaynellen Holloway < JHolloway@watertownwi.gov>

Sent: Friday, July 7, 2023 4:00 PM

To: Dan Bartz < <u>dbartz@watertownwi.gov</u>> **Cc:** Andrew Beyer < <u>ABeyer@watertownwi.gov</u>>

Subject: RE: Sharp Corner Park

Dan, great catch. I copied and pasted and didn't review before sending to you. I have revised the agenda item for August meeting below. Thank you.

1. Review and take possible action: Parking Time Limits on the south side of E. Main Street between 8th to Market Streets;

Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E.

Director of Public Works/City Engineer
City of Watertown
106 Jones Street

Watertown, WI 53094
Office: 920.262.4050



IHolloway@WatertownWi.gov

From: Dan Bartz < dbartz@watertownwi.gov>

Sent: Friday, July 7, 2023 3:26 PM

To: Jaynellen Holloway < <u>JHolloway@watertownwi.gov</u>>

Subject: Re: Sharp Corner Park

Jaynellen,

Resending, the parking on the south side of East Main Street is currently at 2 hours between 9am and 5pm. There are 5 parking spots between 8th Street and the Sanft building. I would like to keep those and have more time for parking

Your notes indicate we are removing parking on both the north and south sides of East Main Street. I'm not in favor of that

Dan

Dan Bartz Alderman District 4 City of Watertown (920) 261-8932

From: Jaynellen Holloway < JHolloway@watertownwi.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, July 5, 2023 1:47 PM **To:** Dan Bartz < dbartz@watertownwi.gov>

Cc: Andrew Beyer <<u>ABeyer@watertownwi.gov</u>>; Kristine Butteris <<u>KButteris@watertownwi.gov</u>>; Dana Davis <<u>DDavis@watertownwi.gov</u>>; Robert Kaminski <<u>RKaminski@watertownwi.gov</u>>; Stacy

Winkelman < <u>SWinkelman@watertownwi.gov</u>>

Subject: RE: Sharp Corner Park

Dan, Engineering will place on the August 2nd Public, Safety & Welfare Committee agenda the following items:

- 1. Review and take possible action: Left turn prohibited onto Main Street from Sharp Corner Park Main Street entrance:
- 2. Review and take possible action: No Parking on the south side E. Main Street between 8th to Market Streets;
- 3. Review and take possible action: No Parking on the north side of Hill Street between N. 4th to Highland Avenue.

The first one is the one you recommended. The other two have signage, but no ordinance on the books, so will bring them forward as a housekeeping issue.

Thank you.

Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E.

Director of Public Works/City Engineer
City of Watertown
106 Jones Street
Watertown, WI 53094
Office: 920.262.4050
JHolloway@WatertownWi.gov



From: Jaynellen Holloway < JHolloway@watertownwi.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, July 5, 2023 8:40 AM

To: Jaynellen Holloway < <u>JHolloway@watertownwi.gov</u>>

Subject: FW: Sharp Corner Park

Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E.

Director of Public Works/City Engineer
City of Watertown
106 Jones Street
Watertown, WI 53094
Office: 920.262.4050
IHolloway@WatertownWi.gov



From: Dan Bartz < dbartz@watertownwi.gov>

Sent: Sunday, June 25, 2023 8:45 PM

To: Jaynellen Holloway < <u>JHolloway@watertownwi.gov</u>>; Kristine Butteris

< KButteris@watertownwi.gov>

Cc: Andrew Beyer < <u>ABeyer@watertownwi.gov</u>>; Stacy Winkelman

<<u>SWinkelman@watertownwi.gov</u>> **Subject:** Re: Sharp Corner Park

Thanks for researching Main Street parking. I think the 72 hour parking should more than satisfy any of their needs.

I know we are placing a number of signs at the park, but I believe we agreed back during the design phase to have a sign for traffic exiting the park onto Main Street, to be a right turn only. It would be a good addition.

Thanks again

Dan

Dan Bartz Alderman District 4 City of Watertown (920) 261-8932

From: Jaynellen Holloway < JHolloway@watertownwi.gov>

Sent: Friday, June 23, 2023 3:14 PM

To: Dan Bartz < dbartz@watertownwi.gov >; Kristine Butteris < KButteris@watertownwi.gov >

Cc: Andrew Beyer < <u>ABeyer@watertownwi.gov</u>>; Stacy Winkelman

<<u>SWinkelman@watertownwi.gov</u>> **Subject:** RE: Sharp Corner Park

Dan, the only parking restrictions we were able to find in City code did not include Main Street, South side between $7^{th} - 9^{th}$ Streets. Code only had 2 hour limited parking on north side of Main for those blocks. So it would appear the south side incorrectly marked – leaving it available for up to 72 hour parking.

We will mention this to Streets to have the south side sign removed.

There is parking available along E. Main Street in front of the park, along Market Street on the West side. So basically, the company has as many on street spots, as well as private parking, it always has.

I will suggest to Kristine that they add a "Do Not Block Driveway" sign in the driveway so that this business' clients and renters can access the private parking spots.

Once I hear back from Kristine, we'll formulate a response to the accounting firm.

Please let me know if you need anything else.

Thank you.

Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E.

Director of Public Works/City Engineer
City of Watertown
106 Jones Street

Watertown, WI 53094
Office: 920.262.4050

JHolloway@WatertownWi.gov



From: Dan Bartz < dbartz@watertownwi.gov>

Sent: Friday, June 23, 2023 2:48 PM

To: Jaynellen Holloway < <u>JHolloway@watertownwi.gov</u>>

Cc: Andrew Beyer < <u>ABeyer@watertownwi.gov</u>>

Subject: Re: Sharp Corner Park

Thanks for the follow up, Jaynellen.

I checked the Main Street parking, just west of the Sharp Corner building, and it is currently 2 hour parking. Would you know of any repercussions if the timing was extended? I was thinking we could offer that as an alternative, since Sanft apparently doesn't feel they have any alternatives.

I also want to find out how many parking spots they feel they need.

Thanks

Dan

Dan Bartz Alderman District 4 City of Watertown (920) 261-8932

From: Jaynellen Holloway < JHolloway@watertownwi.gov>

Sent: Thursday, June 22, 2023 3:26 PM

To: Kristine Butteris < <u>KButteris@watertownwi.gov</u>>

Cc: Dan Bartz < dbartz@watertownwi.gov >; Andrew Beyer < ABeyer@watertownwi.gov >

Subject: Sharp Corner Park

Kristine, please see the attached letter of concern Alderperson Bartz received and forwarded onto Engineering.

I have a couple of questions before I structure a response back to Sanft.

- 1. Would you confirm that permanent food truck parking signage has been installed and by what authority?
- 2. Does Parks or Streets plow the shared driveway?

I'm just trying to understand the City's position before I reply back.

Let me know your thoughts. Thank you.

Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E. Director of Public Works/City Engineer City of Watertown 106 Jones Street Watertown, WI 53094 Office: 920.262.4050 <u>JHolloway@WatertownWi.gov</u>

